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Regarding Recommendation 8, line 82, replace “should provide guidance” with “should consider
providing guidance.” We appreciate this suggestion and the helpful empirical research
supporting this draft Recommendation and will consider it.

More immediately, OMB is working to implement the President’s directive in Executive Order
14094 Section 2(d) to consider guidance or tools to modernize the notice-and-comment process,
including to address mass, computer-generated (such as those generated through artificial
intelligence), or fraudulent comments. We appreciate the Conference’s early leadership in
studying and calling attention to these important issues in Recommendation 2021-1.



